The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from September 10, 2020
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley, Linda Ashby and Diane Nye-Paugh (Zoom). Fred Fox was not in attendance. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director (Zoom); Georgie Pingley, Executive Assistant; Roger Tichinel, Maintenance; and Daniel Skipper, Office Assistant. Also in attendance were Jason Burkett, Financial Advisor from Edward Jones, and citizens Kim Alexander and Mariah Hines (both via Zoom).
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:04pm.
Roger addressed the group concerning a few ongoing building issues in Grantsville and Oakland. In Oakland, there is a drain pipe from part of the original building that leaks water back into the kitchen and Julie’s office area during heavy rain. After having a plumber look at the area, it was determined that the area should be re-plumbed to have the water flow redirected. The drain in the roof should also be replaced from a 2” to a 4” drain to accommodate the amount of water. He also noted that there were two separate quotes provided, one from a plumber and one from a roofer. Roger said neither parties were comfortable doing the other half of the job. 
The next issue addressed was the emergency boiler in the maintenance room that has been out of service for some time. Roger contacted Beitzel Corp who recommended disconnecting the boiler entirely and leaving it sit in place. He then noted a quote from All Seasons AC and Heating in regards to a UV Light purifier that would attach to our existing system. He told the group that Thomas had mentioned a similar system from an email exchange with other library systems in the state. 
Finally, Roger informed the group about a clogged air intake at the Grantsville Branch. He contacted Daystar who said they could unclog the system but could not provide him with a quote on the service. They stated that they would need to determine the problem with the heating system after air intake issue was resolved. 
Roger thanked the Board for their time and departed from the meeting.
After some discussion on all of the issues, the following decisions were made:
· Christian motioned to approve the proposal 
· from Reliable Roofing Co., which states: Proposal for installing new roof drain for back flat roof-
We will:
· Cut new 4” hole thru roof into ceiling area
· Install new OMG Hercules 4” Retro roof drain

· Connect with library’s plumbers PVC drain pipe

· Cover old roof drain as needed

Cost of drain work:




$1,482.00
· from All In Plumbing, LLC, which states: Estimate to install 4” schedule 40 PVC roof drain piping from office area through garage area, and to penetrate wall to the outside of building on the E Center St side of the building and does not include the installation of the roof drain. The piping will have to be installed exposed below the drop in the ceiling tiles.  
Cost of work:





$1,200.00
Clinton seconded the motion and the motion carried.

· With the boiler inspector coming on 9/15, the group will delay any decision until the inspector determines if any specific action is required.

· The group elected to let the issue in Grantsville hold as is for the moment until more information is acquired. If the issue becomes more problematic, then a discussion and vote will be taken via email.

Jason Burkett then took the floor to speak to the Board regarding their investments. The current investment portfolio is a 50/50 mix of stocks and bonds. He proposed moving to a 60/40 mix and changing from the current setup to a managed account. The managed account is slightly more expensive with a fee of 1.08% compared to the current rate of 1%. Jason emphasized that managed accounts typically perform better because they have greater access to more products. He noted that non-profits almost universally favor more conservative investments. Mr. Burkett concluded his presentation and exited the meeting at 5:45PM.
Thomas introduced Kim Alexander and Mariah Hines to the Trustees via Zoom. Kim began by stating that she is not a leader within the Black Lives Matter movement here in Garrett County, but is active within the movement. She stated that numerous issues plague the group and felt that someone needed to step forward and speak on their behalf. Thomas gave the Trustees a quick summary of a recent event that took place in front of the Oakland Library where the BLM group was chalking the sidewalks and steps. Kim said that on that day she had communications with Georgie, who had questioned the group about their activity. Ms. Alexander said that the group was concerned with Georgie’s reaction at their first attempt at removing the chalk from the steps because she said it was not good enough and that it would need more water and scrubbed. Georgie also asked them to not walk in the flowerbeds or lay on the sidewalk, which was blocking foot traffic and steps to the main entrance. Kim also noted the group was uneasy, thinking that Georgie had contacted the local authority to observe their activity, which she later discovered was not the case. Kim admitted that the main issue was a lack of communication because no one from the BLM group had spoken with Library staff prior to their activity. Kim continued by asking if the Library would be willing to facilitate conversations regarding the BLM movement and community reactions. She specifically asked if there was any way to persuade other community groups such as the Sherriff’s Office and the Department of Social Services to become involved. 
Karl stated the need to make this occurrence a positive experience as much as possible. He noted that it will take some work to facilitate conversations but the work will be worth it. Christian thanked Kim and Mariah for speaking to the group. Kim noted that all of the BLM group’s current conversations have attracted the same audience. She concluded by stating that she wanted to learn how to reach people who desperately need to hear the message. Karl ended the conversation by suggesting the creation of a subcommittee with interested people to focus on the subject.
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. Linda made a motion to accept the minutes and Christian seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for August 2020 were reviewed by the group. Tina motioned to accept the Financial Statements as presented and Clinton seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously and the statements were received and filed.
The Director’s Report was presented by Thomas. Clinton made a note that he was approached by a community member, of whom he did not know, that believed the Friendsville building project was moving forward and is intended to help save the Friendsville Elementary School. Thomas will speak to committee members to clear up the misconception.
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Clinton gave the group a brief summary of the reserve subcommittee discussion. He stated that we would need to create a new account for the designation of rainy day funds. The Board would then need to decide the amount to assign to the account. After discussion regarding amounts and goals for the fund, Tina made a motion to label the current Fidelity investment account as Designated Emergency Account and to only be used in a true emergency for operating budget shortfalls. Clinton seconded the motion and all were in favor. Clinton stated that he would like for the new designated account to be reflected in the audit as Assigned-Emergency, which is how the Library’s other designated account is recorded in the 2019 annual audit, page 13.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· Thomas discussed the auto renewal feature with the group and pointed out the pros and cons for the Library system. He stated that applying this feature could potentially decrease fines and increase circulation numbers since each renewal counts as a statistic. Currently Allegany County has their items on auto renewal. Thomas would like to add this feature to make systems consistent across the region. The Board was favorable of the change; Thomas will formalize a policy revision to submit at the next meeting.
· The group reviewed Policy 312 – “Breaks”. The policy was revised to include language changes and to give staff the option of a 30 minute or 1-hour lunch break, with the prior approval of their supervisor. After a brief discussion Christian motioned to accept the policy as presented. Tina seconded the motion and all approved.
· The group reviewed Policy 314 – “Personal Technology Use”. The policy was rewritten to consider current technology needs and usage. Karl asked if this policy was intended for staff only. Thomas confirmed that it was. Linda made a motion to accept the policy as written. Clinton seconded the motion and it was accepted unanimously.
· Thomas reminded the group that the Library is normally closed on November 11th for system-wide staff development. Because of the continuing COVID-19 risk, he stated that it would be difficult to properly host a productive training day without the group gathering. Instead, Thomas proposed that the Library remain closed on Wednesday, November 11th, but staff will be off. Thomas continued by emphasizing that this would be for this year only. Next year the system will revert back to its normal staff development day schedule. Georgie added that she had discussed the issue with other staff development coordinators in Maryland, and the majority reported that they are following the same plan. She stated that the other coordinators felt their staff would have adequate opportunity to acquire CEU requirements from the MLA Conference. Georgie said MLA is a virtual conference this year with sessions every Tuesday and Thursday from October 6th to January 7th. Christian motioned to allow the Library to remain closed on November 11, 2020 and Linda seconded. The motion passed with all in favor.
· Thomas asked the Board to review their statement regarding age requirements for wearing masks in the Library. The Library currently requires anyone age 3 and older to wear a mask. The order from the Maryland Governor states all persons over the age of 5 are required to wear a face covering. After some lengthy discussion on the topic the Board agreed that the Library should follow the same requirement as the Governor to require all persons over the age of 5 wear a mask while in the Library.
· The Board discussed the option of switching investment brokers. The group talked about the intended goal of the investments and reviewed its past history. Taking into consideration all that had been said, Tina made a motion to have the Library’s investments remain with Edward Jones. Clinton seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
· The Board discussed the option of changing their investment account to a managed account with a 60/40 stocks versus bonds split. Clinton made the motion to transfer the account to the managed account with a 60/40 investment profile. Tina seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
· Thomas told the Trustees that he would like for the group to develop a statement on racism in the near future. 
The next meeting will be held Tuesday, October 6, 2020 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.
Clinton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:10PM. Linda seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Minutes taken by Georgie Pingley and Daniel Skipper. Respectfully submitted by Georgie Pingley.
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